A Note of Gratitude
from the Nuns of Suesa

Sister Maria

Dear friends of Weston Priory,

We cannot leave for home without leaving a note of thanks that we are sure the
brothers will happily translate.

We have felt so welcomed by each and all of you. Through your words, but even more
by the expressions on your faces and your gestures of friendship, we noted an echo of the deep
love that you feel from the brothers. They, in some manner, are also who they are because you
are so close to them.

Thank you for making this community more alive, more Trinitarian, more inclusive
and more like “one that loves to dance.” You, together with the brothers, have a gift and a
task to continue creating this small space of welcome, prayer and response.

Thank you for opening your hearts, your lives and your faith. We pray for you as
we do for your hopes and dreams. Trust profoundly in the love of God.

Please continue to pray for this small community of Trinitarian nuns who live in
“a little place” to your east where the sun rises each day just a little earlier.

“May the Lord bless you and protect you.
May the Lord’s countenance shine upon you and be gracious to you.
May the Lord’s gaze turn toward you and grant you peace.” - Numbers 6:24-26

Thank you sincerely. We remain united in the communion of the Trinity.

Your sisters of Suesa
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